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2014 was a year of consolidation; we have managed to stay within the budget set without spending the surplus brought forward from previous years of £2,500, which has now been added to the contingency fund. By keeping our costs in check we are able to maintain this years charge at £175 the same as the last two years, while continuing to improve the contingency fund which should stand at £29-30,000 by the end of 2015, although there may be calls on that fund in 2015. We will continue to grow this fund year on year giving some protection for all those unknown events that could be caused by our ever changing environmental conditions.

Included in the accounts for last year is the income of £3043 from grants obtained by RG, and the costs of the same amount set against that income. That is why some of the figures are showing big differences from last year.

The other large cost of nearly £1000 were the works necessary in the leat which had become very overgrown and various trees had to be removed.

We have maintained our deposit of £15,000 with the Principality Building Society for another year but at the reduced rate of 1.25% pa. They have reduced their deposit rates in line with all banks and Building Societies.  Our accountants have informed us that we will have to pay tax on this money, and so this year we have a bill for the 3 years we have had the interest.     

An additional cost that we will have for 2015 will be maintenance to the leat pump which was essential work and our responsibility.

